

# **Western Slope Reining Horse Association**

## **Board Meeting Minutes**

**July 27th, 2021**

**Present:** Ray Stephenson, Bub Poplin, Cody Stark, Martha Grimes, Gary Vickrey, Leigh Taylor, Kjersten Davis, Desiree Hardin, Janet Pearcey, Kelsey Rhyne, Darlyne Woodward.

This meeting of WSRHA was held via Zoom on July 27, 2021 at 6:30pm.

**Minutes:** The minutes from the June 9<sup>th</sup> board meeting were approved. They were motioned for by Gary Vickrey and seconded by Janet Pearcey.

**Treasurer's Report:** At the Summer Sizzler we made a little of \$3,300.00 which puts us in the black roughly \$12,000.00. Total in the bank account is \$96,137.00. This report was approved and was motioned for by Kelsey Rhyne and seconded by Kjersten Davis.

**Membership:** Currently setting at 98 members.

### **Committee Reports**

#### **Show Committee**

Feedback from the Summer Sizzler - people loved the ice cream and whiffle ball that it brought everyone together. Also, the knowledge that they were able to use the Rodeo Arena to warm up in. Things to work on, watering the warm up outside the inside arena between classes not during a class and possibly talk to the fairgrounds to possibly provide closer water hook ups for the rvs.

Ideas for the October Buckle Bonanza – wine, cheese, arrow shootout (10&U, 11-18, 19&Over)

Schooling with the Judge – move in Friday/Saturday mares/not mares/open schooling/judged class. This was motioned for by Martha Grimes and seconded for by Janet Pearcey.

#### **Awards**

Year end Vaquero belt buckles, creating a signature WSRHA buckle with our logo on them. Continue to publicize year end award program and banquet.

### **Sponsorship**

Tasha is working on sponsors on Facebook.

### **Youth**

Nothing to report.

### **Website**

Would like to add membership winnings from other shows on a "What's New" page. Continuing to gather pictures from membership to add to the page.

### **Other Business**

501.C.3 – do we need to make a donation to a charity? Tom Kalpper is our account in Grand Junction to ask this question to and possibly ask it to Jan Williams.

We need to start addressing the issue of Board Members not following Board guidelines pertaining to attending meetings.

Would like to see the Show Committee add a Red Shirt Futurity to the Buckle Bonanza. Also add pattern 3 to the showbill and avoid using pattern 6 and 8.

Motion to end the meeting was made at 7.26 pm by Janet Pearcey and was seconded by Kjersten Davis.